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Statement of Bill Castor, Ben Franklin Academy Governing Board President to the DCSD Board of Directors
October 2, 2018
Over the past 4 weeks, BFA’s Governing Board members, SAC members and Principal have been the recipients of several direct requests from the District’s Superintendent, Board members and area parent volunteers to pass resolutions in support of ballot measures 5a and 5b.  Our governing Board discussed this in great detail during our regularly-scheduled meeting in September, as did our SAC.  Both meetings were open and in compliance with Sunshine Laws and neither received any official comments either in-person, or via our website.  A clear majority of our Board members, while having varying personal opinions on the support or opposition of these ballot measures, determined that we, as a governing Board, should not be in the position of formally documenting a position on these issues.  Independently, our SAC followed a similar process and came to the same conclusion.
I am here this evening to clarify that our intent in not passing a resolution, either in support of, or opposition to, 5a and 5b, was entirely based on the opinion of the majority of the BFA Governing Board members that we, as a Governing Board, desire to minimize our political involvement.  Further, a majority of our members were concerned about the perception that our Board could be seen as asserting pressure on our parent and staff community in an effort to influence their voting independence.  It is our desire as a Board to distance ourselves from political positions as well as largely symbolic resolutions and remain exclusively focused on the business of governing a world class charter school, focused exclusively on our students, parent and staff communities.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Instead of a symbolic resolution in support or opposition to propositions 5a & 5b, we chose to use the forum provided by our weekly newsletter to remind our community of the importance of learning and evaluating the facts independently and voting for the outcome that individuals believe is in their best interest, both as a family and a school community.
Please do not interpret our decision, as a Governing Board, as a position on the ballot measures; we fully understand the potential financial benefits to all Douglas County schools if the additional funding is used as the DCSD Board has stated.  Our request is that the absence of a formal position by the Governing Board of BFA be interpreted as a clear statement that we are not a political organization, but rather, a representative body of our school and we have a strong preference for maintaining a culture of independence as opposed to a body that seeks to assert political influence of any kind.
Mission
The mission of Ben Franklin Academy is to develop young adults with character like America's founding Renaissance man, Benjamin Franklin: well-read, scientifically curious, and civically engaged.
Vision
Our students will excel academically through a challenging, sequenced curriculum that emphasizes math, science, and literacy. We will be a data driven institution, focusing on individual students. Our students, teachers, parents, staff, and leaders will be held accountable for the success of our school. Finally, we recognize that an education is incomplete without fostering the arts, sports, nature, and character.
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